Village of Felicity Water

PO Box 613
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Kevin C. Mclntyre, Superintendent

Narrative for concerns of lead service lines.

It has been the standard practice for the Village of Felicity Water Department to install
copper service lines. Since the water system was started Mr. Raymond Snider was one of the
installers of our system and also was the superintendent, until | became the operator of record
in March of 2009. Mr. Snider has since passed away and with many small villages a wealth of
knowledge was lost. Mr. Snider told me that our system mainly consists of cast iron main with
direct or saddle taps with copper services line. The rest of the system consists of plastic main
or concrete main with saddle taps and direct taps with copper service lines. Our distribution
system consists of 2”,4” and 6” cast iron main, 4”, 6” and 8” PVC main, 4” and 6” Transite (AC)
main and 6” ductile Iron main. After searching thru many pages of ordinances and many
meeting minute reports, we have been unable to find anything stating the Village uses anything
other then copper for service lines. | worked with Mr. Snider for Several years before becoming
the Operator of Record and fixed many leaks and had many conversations. And thru the many
Repairs that have been made, | have never seen a lead service line. In the last few years we
have replaced many broken saddles and meters and | have never came across lead lines in our
services. Everything that was found is in accordance with what Mr. Snider had told me. We
have also replaced several miles of main and the new taps have always been done with plastic.

Per the requirements of this project | am including this paragraph from the guidelines
for this project as required: Because it is practically impossible to determine the lead content
of an installed fixture, fitting or pipe, it should be assumed that the manufacture or installation
date is the primary indicator of the lead content. Therefore, the characteristics of buildings and
piping solder or fixtures would be buildings in Ohio built prior to 1998 or that use plumbing
material or solder manufactured before 1998 may have materials with greater than 8% lead
and are at a higher risk of contributing lead to the drinking water than materials manufactured
after 1998. In addition, buildings built and plumbing materials manufactured after 2014 were
required to have less than 0.25% lead by weight and have the lowest risk for contributing lead
to the drinking water. It should be noted however that, although prohibited, some use of
leaded solder or leaded components may have occurred after the prohibitions became
effective.

Should you have any question please feel free to contact me at (513) 310-6223 or at
office (513) 876-2013.

Kevin C. Mclntyre, Superintendent
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